28 January 2009

Excellency,

you will kindly recall that the General Assembly, in its resolution 63/239 adopted on 24 December 2008, has endorsed the Doha Declaration, which stated that the United Nations will hold a conference on the world financial and economic crisis and its impact on development. The Declaration further stated that the conference will be organized by the President of the General Assembly and the modalities will be defined by March 2009 at the latest.

In this connection, I have the honour to attach herewith a draft resolution containing the proposed organization of the conference. For your reference and information, also attached is a schedule of related meetings between January and September 2009 that will help in the preparatory process for the conference and its outcome.

It is my intention to hold as early as possible in February an informal consultation of

the plenary on the draft resolution to hear your views.

I have asked Mr Michael Clark, Senior Adviser of my staff, to be available to any

group, geographic or political, that desires to have an informational briefing on the proposed modalities.

In view of the worsening world financial situation and its impact on the real economy everywhere, I look forward to working c1osely with you to give a strong signal on the important role the General Assembly can play to address some of the critical challenges raised by the crisis

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.
Miguel d’Escoto Brockmann
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